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AMessage From the Director
Hello and Happy May everyone! What a crazy thing to say, it feels like just yesterday I was

highlighting everything we did in Summer 2022 in our first Newsletter. I am so glad that we were
able to put this together so we can stay in contact with each and everyone of you. As we begin to
welcome staff and prepare for our first campers to cross the camp cattle guard, I feel the energy
for the summer rising. Because things get busy here at camp, the Newsletter will be taking a

hiatus until September. Eachmonth I have looked forward to sharing updates about camp with
you all and I can not wait to begin again at the end of summer. Until then, I hope you all have a

great summer and I look forward to seeing you all soon!
With Peace and Love,

Erin Newport

ProgramUpdates
We have begun welcoming staff and are well underway prepping for the summer. As summer
approaches we have a few reminders for you or your campers time at camp.

Check-in:
-Check-in begins at 2pm, no one will be checked in before that time
-You received a check-in time in your confirmation packet, you will only be able to check in at
or after your given time.

While at Camp:
- No cellphones are allowed

Other:
- Our office hours are 8:00am-5:00pm, Monday-Friday. If you have questions about your session
please call during this time. If you call during these times and no one answers, someone will
return your call within the day.
-Camp payments and physicals are due 2 weeks before your arrival date

Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook and Instagram and watch for updates on our website.

clcoffice@coloradolionscamp.org Tel: (719) 687-2087

To be removed from our mailing list, please email us at clcoffice@coloradolionscamp.org
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Off-Season Here at Camp

Our Workday could not have gone better! We had 45 people from 14 different Lions Clubs come
to camp and help us get ready for summer! We completed interior and exterior painting, cleaned

the buildings, lots of raking,andmore! Thank you to all that were able to come and help get
camp ready for another great summer!

Our Respite applications and dates for the 2023-2024 season will come out during the summer.

Updates on Summer 2023
We look forward to welcoming everyone this summer! Please take another look at the Program

Updates section for important information regarding this summer!

Please remember to check your confirmation packets for your check-in time.

Staff Highlight
Meet Andy or known around here as Doc! He is not only our on-call doctor but also helps in the
kitchen, takes care of the property, and occasionally had a stellar act in the talent show. He loves
all things camp and this radiates through all he does for the program. His favorite campmeal is
Sunday night cookout, specifically hamburgers and brats. His favorite camp activity is the talent
show, getting to see everyone have a good time and be themselves. His favorite campmemory
is getting to see a camper after not seeing them for 2 years. The joy they both had of being back
together.

Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook and Instagram and watch for updates on our website.
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